Cyngor Cymuned Llywel Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday,
18th February 2016
at 7.30 in the Committee Room of Trecastle Community Centre

1. Members Present : 
Bernard Attkins (chairman),     Dave Howells,    Caroline Morgan,   Cllr Evan Morgan,       
 Mrs J Davies (clerk)
	
2. Apologies: 
Gareth Davies     Wynne Pugh       Jeremy Watts ,      Sheila Davies,       PCSO Jason Hawkins      
                          
3. Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 21st January 2016 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the chairman. Proposed by Cllr Dave Howells and seconded by Cllr Bernard Attkins.

4. PCSO Jason Hawkins 8160:  
Apologies sent.  Cllr Dave Howells relayed a message traffic in the area was still being pursued. 


5. Highways update:  
i)From January point 5i - Abercrave Depot contacted clerk with regards to potholes from Bwysfa Fawr to Belfont, said they would look into them.  Cllr Caroline Morgan thought they had been done.

6. Planning:  none


7. One Voice Wales membership renewal - £72.  Cllr Dave Howells proposed renewing our membership and all members present agreed clerk to pay.

8. Correspondence –  
i. Powys – Village Hall Revenue Grant Scheme – clerk to fill in and return form.
ii. Powys – submission of the deposit Powys LD plan 2015 to the Welsh Government and planning inspectorate for public examination and notice of proposed changes consultation online  http://www.powys.gov.uk/LDP
iii. IRP – annual report 2016 -17
iv. Cor Meibion Talgarth male choir – availability for concerts, weddings etc.
v. Teenage Cancer Trust Wales.

9. Any other business:  
1. Trecastle YFC concert in the hall Saturday 7.30pm all welcome.
1. Cllr Dave Howells noted trees had been planted today from the Woodland Trust, in association to the Agincourt.
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Dave Howells still in talks regarding the buses from Trecastle – Kirsty Williams involved to.  Carmarthenshire are considering a bus 1 day a week from Llandovery to Brecon, if this happens they may have to reduce a service somewhere else.  Cllr Caroline Morgan said we should still ask Powys for a bus service 1 day a week.  Cllr Evan Morgan asked how negotiations were proceeding with dial a ride, Cllr Dave Howells said he had been busy but would contact them and find out from the community which day is best.  Bus passes need to be used.
1. Cllr Dave Howells noted the hall had recently hosted 7 schools for Agincourt activities with great success.
1. Queens 90th birthday – discuss at March meeting a celebration and commemorative gift for children in the ward.


10. Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 17th March 2016.  The meeting closed at 8.05 pm. 
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